
CALL TO ORDER: 

Minutes 

Town of Belmont 

Select Board 

Faculty Dining Room, Chenery Middle School 

Wednesday, November 13, 2019 

5:30pm 

APPROVED 
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A meeting of the Select Board in advance of Special Town Meeting. The meeting was called to order at 

5:30pm by Chair Tom Caputo. Vice Chair Adam Dash and Select Board member Roy Epstein were present. 

Town Administrator Patrice Garvin was present. 

COMMUNITY ANNOUCNEMENTS: 

[None, due to time constraints.] 

COMMENTS FROM TOWN RESIDENTS: 

[There were none.] 

ACTION BY CONSENT: 

Discussion, vote, and positions taken on Special Town Meeting Warrant articles and amendments 

thereto 

Article 3: Floyd Carman (Town Treasurer) joined the meeting. Carman reviewed that he had 

initially recommended transferring $2.Sm of Free Cash into the General Stabilization Fund (GSF; 

this was the number currently in the motion for Article 3). The logic behind such a transfer was to 

demonstrate prudent fiscal management to ratings agencies, planning for the possibility that an 

override is not approved by voters. 

Caputo elaborated that work on the FY21 budget had commenced early this year, and efforts 

were being made to reduce the estimated $5-6m deficit to a more manageable number. This 

would potentially allow for covering the expected deficit with reserve funds, thereby delaying an 

override vote to November of 2020. There had been discussions among the Select Board, Financial 

Task Force II and Warrant Committee on whether $2.Sm was an appropriate number, i.e. would 

it leave sufficient funds in Free Cash to cover the deficit. 

After further discussions with Garvin, as well as additional work to prepare a so-called 'belt­

tightening' FY21 budget on both the Town and School side, Carman was now suggesting to 

transfer $1.Sm from Free Cash to the GSF at the present time. An additional $1m could be 

transferred, if desired, at Annual Town Meeting in the spring of 2020, at which point there would 

be more certainty on the FY21 budget deficit. 

The Board was ultimately in agreement to proceed as outlined by Carman, including to transfer 

$1.Sm from Free Cash to the GSF at the present time. There was additional discussion on revisiting 

the Free Cash guidelines with the Warrant Committee. 










